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Krio Descendants Union Of Texas, Dallas Chapter
				Member of KDU Global Inc
			Minutes of General Monthly Meeting on July 20th, 2024

Members Present: Cordelia, Dr. Yvonne Deen, Ms. Winifred, Ms. Florence C., Edleen, Ms. Esther, Ms. Sylvia, Daphne, Mr. Eric, Brian, Ms. Yomi E., Ms. Eileen, 
Excuses: Jonathan, Kathleen, Ms. Marjorie, Erica
Opening Prayer:  Ms. Winifred said the opening prayers
Introduction: The Vice President welcomed members to the monthly meeting forum and thanked everyone for joining in. 
Minutes Acceptance:  The Vice President, Ms. Winifred asked that a prefix should be added to names of the elderly members in the group when mentioned in the minutes. Ms. Esther added that there should be uniformity when addressing members of the group. The motion to accept the minutes was moved by Dr. Yvonne Deen and seconded by Ms. Esther. 
Matters Arising from the minutes: 
Finance Committee
Brian reminded members to pay their monthly dues. The monthly spreadsheet for both banks accounts was sent out via email to members. He apologized for sending the report out late and is willing to answer any questions regarding the bank accounts. 
KDU Global Update
Brian stated that there was no meeting today and will meet tomorrow due to other chapters’ activities and commitment. Brian reminded members of the group that the KDU Global event is for everyone and encouraged members to give their support. Information about the Global event can be derived from the Texas chapter representatives. 
Yad Rod
Brian informed the group that Yad Rod is an online You Tube program, and it is being used to forecast KDU function and activities. The program hosted two of the KDU Texas Young adult members Erica and Jerome earlier today. A link of the program was posted on the KDU WhatsApp forum and members are encouraged to watch the replay. Ms. Eileen commended Erica and Jerome for their performance during the program. Dr Yvonne Deen asked that we give the young adults our support and all congratulatory messages should be posted to the forum to motivate them. 
Thanksgiving Committee
Ms. Eileen stated that she has nothing new to report on.

Cultural Committee
Dr. Yvonne Deen reported on behalf of Darlene, who is the chairlady of the committee. Preparations are underway and she will have a round up meeting to finalize all plans for the wan pot event. 
Education Committee
Ms. Yomi informed the group that there is no update, but planning should start now for the December Scholarship presentation. The Vice President Ms. Winifred informed the group that she was able to interview Dr. David Squire one of the medical scholarship recipients who recently graduated. He made some recommendations that will enhance the medical scholarship to have a big impact on our future candidates. The article for this interview will be uploaded to our KDU Texas Chapter Website. 

Membership Committee
Daphne stated that there is nothing new to report. Dr. Yvonne Deen responded that she was contacted by Christiana Taylor who has expressed interest in joining the group. She will give her Daphne’s contact details to get more information on the process. 
Health Committee
Ms. Winifred mentioned that during the interview with Dr. David Squire, he stated that other health care providers that are not KDU scholarship recipients are not willing to volunteer because they are not financially rewarded. Dr. Yvonne Deen responded that it will be further discussed with Mr. Deveneaux, a member of the KDU Global Health committee. 
Sunshine Committee
Ms. Esther updated the group on the menu and quantity of food for the Christmas party that will take place on December 14th, 2024. A total of 180 to 190 guests will be catered for. The cost of the food from Ms. Ayo’s catering service with jollof rice and stew, (3 pans each) a choice of brisket or grilled/baked chicken breast as of today is $1500 and it could change six months from now due to inflation. It was suggested that we consider another option, which is the caterer in Austin. An update will be given during the next meeting. Cecil will be the DJ at no cost. The cleaning is included in the hall fees and there is the remainder of $1100 to be paid. There are other food items that will be donated to be added to the menu. Ms. Esther has volunteered to donate jerk chicken. It was discussed that donated drinks will be kept in climate-controlled storage. Dr. Yvonne Deen suggested that we start to work on the guest list immediately to avoid duplication. The young adults will be tasked with designing the invitations for the Christmas party. 
Shuku Blye
Ms. Yomi gave the following adage: “Jon krikit dae bon insef na fiya ee say ihn dae fri” same as “Akpara dae rayray ee say ee dae Kpomanu.”  Meaning-: A man is spoiling his own chance and ruining himself and thinks he is doing well. Another interpretation suggested by Ms. Winifred is,  “cutting your nose to spite your face.”

Any other business
Dr. Yvonne Deen thanked the members of the group for their congratulatory and uplifting messages towards her doctoral achievement and graduation.  She encouraged members to reach out to our elderly members like Aunty Val, Ms. Yomi and Ms. Omotayo. She thanked the vice president for chairing the meeting in her absence. Ms. Winifred reciprocated with humility and thanked members for their cooperation. 
Mr. Eric informed the group that “Feed My Starving Children” will be having a mobile pantry at the Episcopal school on Midway Road on August 18th, 2024. Members who are interested in volunteering should sign up on the website llumc.org/nations and indicate the organization you are volunteering for. The information will be posted on the KDU official WhatsApp forum. Members are encouraged to wear the blue KDU Texas chapter T-shirt.  The food contents of the meal box were discussed to allay fears of chemical additives in the powdered contents. Brian updated members on the consignment that was supposed to be sent to Freetown on behalf of KDU Texas chapter. The consignment was delayed due to circumstances surrounding the bad weather that occurred, and an email was sent to the effect to KDU Texas. 

Closing Prayer: Ms. Florence C. said the closing prayer.

Motion to close: The motion to adjourn the meeting to September 21st, 2024, was moved by Ms.  Sylvia and seconded by Ms. Florence C. 

Faithfull submitted by
Cordelia Lashite-Dixon
Secretary KDU of Texas Dallas Chapter
972-277-7072
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